November 7, 2013

Dear Mr. Kortunov:

Thank you for expertly organizing such an enjoyable event at the Aleksandr House on my recent trip to Moscow. The Russian International Affairs Council certainly has some bright individuals. The exchanges we had on international order and the insights on Russia's trajectory gave me a sense that Russia is looking to engage cooperatively in the international community, and I was encouraged by the optimism.

Please also thank Mr. Timofeev for being an excellent moderator, and I look forward to hearing about your future activities from Mr. Graham in the months ahead.

Best regards,

Henry A. Kissinger

Mr. Andrey Kortunov Director General Russian International Affairs Council Bolshaya Yakimanka St. #1 Moscow